

President - Scott Lane  599-7240          Vice President – Walter “Dub” Warren
Secretary – Clarence Johnson     Treasurer – Carl Williams, M.D. 
[P.O. Box 200721, San Antonio, TX 78220-0721]

SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse!
Dr. Patton and Current Events in Creation
The August meeting of the San Antonio Bible Based Science Association features Dr. Don Patton from the Dallas area. This newsletter will give you details on his presentation, his archaeological background and his ministries. We will summarize last month’s presentation by Scott Lane on “God and Dinosaurs” which was a great lead in for Dr. Patton’s talk. We will also detail current events in the creation movement at large and here at home with SABBSA.

The Institute for Creation Research (ICR) newsletter Acts and Facts has a new look and expanded size this month. Check it out and see what you think. One big piece of news in the newsletter is confirmation by an ICR board vote that ICR will be moving most of its operations and its headquarters to Dallas, Texas on the their recently completed Dallas campus. Some research staff will continue their work in Santee, California, but all new hires and new programs will be housed in Dallas. Their Museum of Creation and Earth History will remain in Santee, CA for the foreseeable future. Their motivations for this move are twofold. They have the stated advantage of getting out of Southern California where the ever increasing costs of up keeping their operations were cutting into the money which could be allotted to research. The savings can now be redirected into research. Although not stated in the article in Acts and Facts, I have it on good authority that they also liked the idea of a more central location in the country to cut travel time and costs for their speaking engagements. They also may find a more creation friendly environment in Dallas than they did in California. This move has been in the planning for some time and we had heard rumors of this move for more than a year. This makes it official.
Answers in Genesis’ new creation museum has attracted over 100,000 visitors in less than two months since opening. This means that the museum is on pace to shatter by a wide margin AIG’s projection of 250,000 visitors in the first year. This success is causing the AIG museum some growing pains. They have experienced packed parking lots and long lines to get in. We can thank the anti-creation forces which gave them so much free publicity at the opening for some of this explosion of visitors. Many people are going to see what all the fuss is about and others are there to see for the first time whether there is scientific reason to believe in creation. Thank God for this ministry and his blessing of it! 



This icon will connect you to a fantastic creation website which we have just added to our links page.  This site includes links to creation sites all over the world, indexed by country and states, access to creation newsletters from across the country, a creation picture library, links to creation museums, articles and teaching resources. It’s all available and more on this fantastic site. Of special interest to SABBSA members is that this great resource site has seen fit to list us as one of its eight fine creation links in Texas. We wish to thank Mr. Paul Abramson and creation.org for our inclusion on this fine resource and we have reciprocated the favor. Check out this great site! 
Lucy is coming to America. Ethiopia has sent the 40% find of Lucy (an extinct ape classified as an Australopithecus Afarensis) on a fund raising tour in America. Lucy got her name because the anthropologists who made the find were listening to the song “Lucy in the Sky with Diamonds” in camp the night after the find. The first stop is in Houston, Texas where it will be on exhibit till April. Many paleontologists still cite this as an ape-man or missing link find in spite of the fact that computer models have shown that the animal did not walk upright and both its knee and head bones have been admitted by Donald Johansen to have been found several miles away and in different strata which make it plain that they should not even be a part of this fossil collection! Still, when it’s all the evidence you have, it goes on tour. The Smithsonian is upset that the Ethiopians are touring this artifact since they believe that it is too fragile and too important to send on tour. The Ethiopians need for cash seems to be greater however than concern for what they call a “national treasure.”
Evolutionists get more confused! Two recent finds of extinct apes categorized as homo-habilis and homo-erectus both dated to about 1.5 million years have challenged the conventional view that habilis evolved into erectus which evolved into homo-sapiens. Of course few creationists believe in their dates, but the finds have made murkier an already messy family tree for homo-sapiens from the evolution perspective. They have no idea who the progenitor was for habilis in the range of 2 to 3 million years ago and new evidence says that their family tree may more resemble a bush. Such is the case when you try to fit data into your pet hypothesis, rather than let the data tell you what to infer.

Dr. Don Patton will be joining us this coming Tuesday to give a presentation on pottery, cave wall drawings and other artifacts from South America which show that man interacted with dinosaurs there in the very recent past. The pictures and artifacts you will see in his presentation are not copies of other’s work he found on the internet, but the pictures he has taken of the artifacts he has either discovered on his own archaeological digs or seen first hand in its country of origin. Dr. Patton is one of the best counter-examples to the lie evolutionists tell that no competent scientist believes in creation. Dr. Patton spent 12 years in universities being trained in geology, biblical studies and science education. He is Member of:: the Geological Society of America (he spoke at ‘97 annual convention); The Society of Vertebrate Paleontology; National Speleological Society; and an International Who’s Who, Honored Member. He is presently: Consulting Geologist & Partner in Mazada Corporation, Dallas, TX ; Staff geologist of Creation Evidence Museum, Glen Rose, TX; Chairman of Metroplex Institute of Origin Science Dallas, TX; and Evangelist for Melrose Drive Church of Christ, Richardson, TX. You can see his complete vita by clicking this link. Vita7_07.doc  Dr. Patton not only does the “hands on” research across the world, but he then comes back and presents what he has found to the public. Click these links to see examples of week long seminars has done this past year in Kentucky and Arkansas. Greenwood_BrochureSm.pdf.   Hunter__LaGrange.pdf  We have had the honor of hosting Dr. Patton on two previous occasions.
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There are several new things on the SABBSA website this month. If you go to the Statement of Faith page you will also find our mission statement. Also, on our homepage you will find what has become our new motto: “Believing the bible from the first verse!” New on our resources page you will now find a complete listing of all the teaching programs we can now offer with materials from AOI and AIG. We wish to thank Vice President Walter “Dub” Warren for his efforts with AOI in the development of their materials and for getting the training so that we can offer AOI courses. Likewise we recognize the efforts of Dr. Carl and Cindy Williams who have put out the effort with AIG to get trained in the use of their materials. They are the ones who have allowed us to offer what you see on the resources page! Go to http://www.sabbsa.org/resources.htm to see what we offer!
SABBSA Board member the Rev. Burton Stokes is taking on the challenge of putting together an informational program for Pastors to be presented at a monthly ecumenical meeting of Pastors. This is to be followed by a 2-hour teaching seminar for Pastors to make them informed and comfortable with the creation issues. In this, Burt will be building on the efforts of “Dub” Warren who has already done work on building an introductory presentation for clergy. We ask for your prayers of support in this endeavor.

At our last meeting in July, Mr. Scott Lane presented the 8th segment in his Power Point series entitled “God and Dinosaurs.” The presentation included background on contemporary archaeological viewpoints on dinosaur extinction as well as contradictory evidence from all over the world which shows that dinosaurs may not have become extinct until very recently and some species still survive today. It also explored the myths such as dragons may have had their inception from man’s interaction with dinosaurs in the very recent past. The presentation came to the following conclusions: 1.Conclusions about dinosaur extinction may be false; 2. Assumptions about them from fossil remains often use wrong assumptions; 3. God created them; 4. God put them on the Ark; and    5. They coexisted with man! This presentation along with the other eight in Mr. Lane’s series are available for free from SABBSA to your organization. Click resources link above to see a summary of all nine presentations and contact us if you are interested in having us come to you with this teaching.
The question could be asked by some, “Why the fascination with dinosaurs?” Why is the focus of the presentations at the July and August meetings on dinosaurs? The answer is twofold. First, if we can give good evidence of the recent co-existence of man and dinosaurs (and we can), then we will have debunked the traditional geological timeline which separates man and dinosaur by 65 million years. This then gives good credence to our claims that all of the billions of years of geological dates arrived at by questionable radiometric methods should be thrown out. This stance is further substantiated by the accounts of man and dinosaurs interacting in the Bible in Job chapters 40 and 41. We cringe when we hear a Bible believing Christian make an uninformed statement of compromise like “dinosaurs were not on the Ark” or give in to an unproven 4.5 billion year age for the Earth. Further, the topic of dinosaurs captures the imaginations of kids and many adults. This gives us teachable moments to get across the truth of God’s creation and the scientific evidence of that creation.
Our next meeting will occur this coming Tuesday night, August 14th, 2007 at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. As advertised we will be hosting Dr. Don Patton who will be showing us the finds he discovered in South America which show man and dinosaur co-existed quite recently. You are cordially invited to attend.
